This correspondence is from: Peter Newman The Old Vicarage Dolau Powys LD15TH

EMAIL

01491 573535 hq@oss.org.uk

www.oss.org.uk

Email:

M & J Evans Hafod Y Garreg Beulah Llanwrtyd Wells Powys LD5 4UA

Dear Mr and Mrs Evans

PROPOSED PUBLIC PATH ORDER Footpath 16 Beulah

Thank you for your letter of 23rd April.

The County Council requires that stiles will not be allowed on diverted paths, only gates if needed for stock control, so access for dog walkers would not be a problem.

The new route would be entirely separate from the adjacent gardens, being a 2 metre corridor between them. We would recommend that this corridor be given a surface of crushed stone which should suppress weed growth.

The responsibility for maintaining the surface of the path including clearance of any growth coming through it [unless deliberately planted] lies with Powys County Council.

I have taken into account the likelihood that additional house may be constructed further along the lane beyond point B some time in the future, which would again trigger a further request for footpath diversion should the current diversion A/B take place.

For the reasons given above I am unable to support your diversion request as set out in your original paperwork.

Yours Sincerely,



Peter Newman. Open Spaces Society Local Correspondent





Charity no 1144840 Registered in England and Wales, limited company no 7846516